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FINN VALLEY RIDING CLUB

(Affiliated to the British Horse Society)
www.finnvalleyridingclub.com

Spring 2017 
  FVRC website is a great source for up to date information
www.finnvalleyridingclub.com
You can also find us on Facebook
Chairman 
James Smith 
jameswsmith1977@gmail.com
07778654541

Secretary 
Barbara Smith 

john.j.s.smith@btinternet.com 

01728 685369

Dates 2017
May 14th Area Dressage at Stratford Hills     

June 25th Area ODE at Poplar Park         

July 2nd Area SJ at Geldeston       
July 30th BRC Teams of Three SJ at Hickstead 
September 14th Eventer challenge at Blenheim Palace
If you would like to compete in any event please let Julia know (juliasheppard99@hotmail.co.uk).

Winter Dressage

It was a very cold and early start for some for the winter dressage, with some places having snow.
The Novice juniors were first and our team of Francesca Aitchison, Lauren Hassan & Shannon Curtis all did good tests, with Shannon coming 2nd, Francesca 3rd,   Lauren was just out of the placings in her novice test.  Lauren and Francesca also did Novice 27 and came 5th and 2nd respectively. The team came 2nd overall and just missed on qualification. Francesca did qualify as an individual though. Milly Butters was entered in the Intermediate qualifiers and did Prelim 7 and came 1st also Novice 30 and came 2nd qualifying for both.  Well done to them! Fracesca also qualified as an individual riding N27.   Well done to all.
The Senior Intermediates were in the afternoon. We had two teams Jenny James in the Prelim 7 came 5th; Shirley Stagg in the Novice 30 coming 6th; Charlotte Long in the Novice 34 came 1stl; and Isabella Stagg 7th with the    team coming 5th overall. 
The Purple team of Harriet Aitchison in the Prelim 7; Jenny James Novice 30; and Shirley Stagg in the Elementary 49 came 6th.  Sadly the team were down to three as Caroline Steward had to withdraw.         Charlotte did very well and qualified for the championships. Shirley Stagg also rode the Advance Medium as an Individual and won the class; qualifying for the championships.  

On the Sunday it was the turn of the Senior Novice; we had two teams Finn Valley Blue of Joe Mace coming 11th; Jess Mace 20th; Emma Sayer 21st; and Luisa Edwards 7th. 

Finn Valley Yellow team had Kirsty Dawes coming 5th; Molly Appleby 24th; Rosie Stevens 11th; and Tish Goodwin finished 14th. Overall in a competitive section the team came 5th.
Rosie Stevens entered the Prelim 2 as an individual and came 1st so qualified for the championships!

It was a long two days in the challenging conditions, the standard was high as always but congratulations to all of you who braved the weather and well done to those of you that qualified. We wish you all the best at the Championships.

Winter Novice SJ

On a cold November day we all headed to Wix for a long days jumping. The juniors started first with Connor Slater jumping a lovely double clear. Jasmine Hawkins rolling a couple of poles and Amelia Slater despite her best efforts couldn't convince her pony to jump that filler! Sadly down to three already the team couldn't complete with a score.
 The seniors were in the afternoon and we had two teams entered. The red team of Joe Mace, Emma Kelly (having a very successful FVRC debut), Molly Appleby and Tish Goodwin (who sadly had to withdraw due to a hornet attacking her in the lorry!) all jumped clear. The blue team of Julia Sheppard, Jenny James, Kirsty Dawes and Shirley Stagg all jumped well but sadly rolled poles in each round. The reds finished on a zero score and jumped off against High Fen. It was a fast and furious jump off but sadly High Fen took the win and FV ended in 2nd. The blues finished on 4f to finish 4th overall. 
With 11 teams starting this was another great result for both teams. Well done everyone!!!

Winter Intermediate SJ

We had 5 junior teams and 3 individuals entered. All riders jump 2 rounds with the first round at 90cm. Both Carleton and Beccles and Bungay had two teams entered and one team from Finn Valley. 
After the first round Beccles and Bungay Blue and Red teams were both on zero scores. Carleton Red and Blue teams were both on 4f and Finn Valley on 12f. The individuals from Halesworth and Suffolk were both on zero. 
The second round had the teams jumping with all the 1st team riders followed by the 2nd team riders of all the teams. After the second round it was Beccles & Bungay) Red who finished on a zero score to take the win. Second place went to Carleton Red, third to Carleton Blue, fourth went to Beccles Green and fifth to Finn Valley. 
The senior team event followed with 9 teams entered but just the 6 teams started the competition after several withdrawals. After the first round we had one team on a zero score which was High Fen Blue team, closely followed on 4f were Finn Valley, Carleton and High Fen Red team. 
The second round saw a few more poles coming down. After a tense few rounds it was Finn Valley who came out the winners (James Smith, Amy Curl, Tish Goodwin and Joe Mace). In second place was High Fen Blue, with Carleton third, High Fen Red fourth, Beccles fifth and Deben sixth. The jump off for individual placings was hard fought with fourth going to Sarah Chaplin who also won the highest Finn Valley and sixth to Pip Davies. 

It was a great day with some fantastic jumping. Well done everyone. Thanks to all our helpers without whom we could not run the event. Good luck to the senior team at the championships at Bury Farm.
Long distance ride

On Sunday 19th March we ran another one of our Long Distance Rides in Rendelsham Forest. It was a lovely morning and slowly people arrived and then left in groups for either the 12 miles or a shorter ride.   This time James had marked the route in the reverse direction.

We had 44 riders in total, 7 being members Becky Chaplin, Anne Corke, Isabella and Shirley Stagg, Ruth Everard, Becky de Bree and Luisa Edwardes. As people started to return they said how lovely the ride was on such a beautiful day and looked forward to the next one. Everyone enjoyed a mug of soup and a roll after sorting their horses.
Thank you to James for marking the course, Cress, Laura, Jacquie and Colin for doing the check points and Anne Corke for making some lovely soup.

See you all at the next one in October.

 FOTH Combined Training

We had several riders at the combined training, sadly no Juniors this time as it clashed with the Winter Champs and the Pony Club Hunter Trial.
We did have 3 senior teams and 2 individuals. The day started with everyone riding a dressage test and then followed by a round of jumps. The blue team of Julia Sheppard (16th), Shirley Stagg (11th), Isabella Stagg (1st) and Jenny James (4th) finished 2nd overall just beaten by Carleton. The red team of Jess Mace(12th), Molly Appleby (24th), Joe Mace (21st) and Emma Kelly (2nd) finished 7th and team pink of Jess Mace (12th), Anne Corke (13th), Sarah Chaplin (9th) and Kirsty Dawes (13th) finished 8th. 

Our two individuals of Luisa Edwardes and Sue Leggett came 8th and 14th respectively. 
Some great results from everyone and a special well done to Isabella Stagg for winning and Emma Kelly for coming 2nd! 

Novice Winter Championships

We had two members competing at the Novice winter dressage champs; Rosie Stevens and Shannon Curtis. Both had a great time and finished just out of the placings with Rosie in 13th and Shannon in 10th.  Well done to both of them.

FOTH Eventer Challenge

On Sunday 9th April, we had several club members competing at Stratford Hills for the Eventer Challenge. This is a round of jumps followed directly by the XC. Exciting for some of the horses and also a lot of confusion! 
First up were the Senior 100 riders; James Smith and Isabella Stagg. James jumped a lovely double clear but picked up 10TP to finished 3rd and Isabella despite rolling a pole jumped clear XC to secure 2nd spot. 

Next up was the Senior 90 who were down to just two team members. They both had a great day with Joe Mace and Smartie winning and Jenny James and Billy coming 3rd.  We had one Junior 90 rider which was Dulcie Wade who rolled two poles in the SJ but jumped a lovely clear XC to finish 8th. 

Last to go were the 80 riders. We had one junior and one senior team entered. The juniors were also sadly down to just three riders but this did not hamper them. Francesca Aitchison came 2nd, Imogen Hughes 6th and Tabby Wade 11th. The team finishing 2nd behind Beccles and Bungay! 

The senior team of Julia Sheppard, Joe Mace, Shirley Stagg and Harriet Aitchison had a fantastic day winning the team event with Julia coming first overall, Harriet 7th, Joe 12th, and Shirley 15th. 
Well done to everyone and thank you to Area 8 for hosting us! 

Lastly congratulations to all of our members as Finn Valley won the Senior Area 14 Chairmans Trophy for last season. Fingers crossed for an equally successful one this year! Go Finn Valley!!
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